Notes from CMAC Retreat - May 15, 2010

In attendance:  Alan, Kari, Alden, Rob, Steve, Dan, Craig, Scot, Jeff, Fred, Sarah, Marne, Lynne, Kris

Coaches:  Tatum, Kelly, Steve (Alger), and Bill (via Skype)

Goals of each program:

Masters:  (Craig) – Utilize C4 skiers’ left more; more of Gold Hills.  In general, the season went well.  The Master loved training with the Juniors.  While at Masters Nationals in Sun Valley, Craig had the opportunity to talk to different groups.  It would be advantageous to improve or ‘modernize’ our course setting and to set tighter courses.

Prep: (Steve A.) – The season went well.  There’s a split between those who want to ski Powder Bowl and those who want more gate time.  Possibly do timed runs mid-season?  Or separate into 2 groups: USSA vs. PSIA fundamentals?

Full-Season:  (Kelly) – Next year Steve Maynard will be brought to the MM Program and he and Kelly will run it more like a dictatorship, managing the group without a head coach at each level – with special attention that communication doesn’t get lost in the process.  Kelly manages the largest group of coaches with the least amount of experience, and there are too many opposing ideas of how to train.  It’s helpful to set parameters and have the benefit of consistency.  Kelly and Steve are going to look into the structure of the program and will follow-up with any changes to the brochure.  

Next year there will be a terrain park which will be a lure we’ve never had.  Kelly will determine how coaches are to deal with that.

One goal next year is to manage the conflict between the J4 Training Group and the Sunday program:  more racing vs. more free skiing?  
Coaches’ tension:  Felt by parents and racers, also.  

We need to find more tools to teach the young people who are new to coaching.

Kelly will report back with the clarity of goals for next year.

J3’s (Tatum):  Both goals that they set going into the season were accomplished:              1st Goal:  This year the intensity level was raised up.  There were 35 totally committed kids.  2nd Goal:  The team concept:  respect each other.  Thee team was behind each other.  Crossover Days work better on Saturdays than Sundays.  The J2/J3 crossover was disappointing as the J2’s didn’t share the same intensity; didn’t strip down; and we late.  The work ethic seemed dramatically different.  Tatum would rather not have crossover days with the J2’s.
J1/J2’s: (Bill) – everything we discussed was in his written report.
Upcoming meeting with John Kircher  -- Wish list:

1. Live timing; Wi-Fi access (chair 4 & Gold Hills)

2. Inconsistent grooming of C4 and Gold Hills.  Start earlier so the snow can set.  Deal directly w/CJ.  Could be less time due to the terrain park??  Get a written plan.

3. Open Gold Hills at 8:30 AM
4. Stress how grateful we are; point out our community service to the mountain (litter pick-up day, etc).

5. Vouchers: problematic when they were taken away.  We would like to at least provide ‘Day of race’ vouchers to our volunteers.

6. Issue Season Passes to Elite Pass holders

7. Water injection:  12,000 gal/water in a gravity fed tank.  Buy from Gold Hills??

8. Finish shack that was burned down

9. Ski School management—possibly give a clinic as they’d like racing aspects.
10. Trophy case will hopefully be up this summer!

11. Thank the mountain for the Hot Chocolate

Rob Noges – Variations on Training observations:

1. There are many techniques on starts.  Our kids are losing valuable time right out of the gates, which he noticed with Carl.

2. At the higher levels, the speed of skis is crucial.  We somehow need to have the kids figure out if they’re on fast skis or not.

3. We should have better management of the kids’ equipment.

4. Blake Lewis at World Cup is an ex-World Cup ski technician.  They have great clinics twice a year.  The kids need to be educated to wax daily.

Parent Handbook – Our club needs a document that explains the coach’s perspective and the parent perspective of junior racing.  Sarah Fisken agreed to be the point person to shepherd us through this document.  She will start by referencing MBSEF’s document and go from there.

Next season:  we will possibly have a CO Camp for J3’s & Up around Veteran’s Day (Nov. 10 – 14?).  Sun Peaks Camp will be Nov. 27th for full-time J4’s and Juniors.  (Coaches’ discretion whether to let in younger family members.)  
MM Program will start Dec. 12th.  
Dec. 20-23: Pre-Christmas camp for Juniors, Jr. Training Group and full-time J4s.  
Dec. 27 – 31:  Christmas Camp.
